Instructions: (1) Write in a clear and legible handwriting. (2) This question paper contains FIVE sections: A, B, C, D and E. All question are compulsory. (3) Maintain the sequence of the answers. (4) Figures to the right indicate full marks.

### **SECTION-A**

### Read the extracts and answer the questions. [10]

For my imaginative, industrious brother left enough projects in progress to keep the rest of us busy for many many years. Walt was a complex man. To the writers, producers and animators, who worked with him, he was a genius, who had an extra ordinary ability to add an extra stroke of imagination to any story or idea. To the millions of people who watched his TV show, he was warm kindly personality bringing fun and pleasure into their homes. To the bankers who financed us, I'm sure he seemed like a wild man, hell-bent for bankruptcy. To me he was my amazing kid brother, full of impractical dreams that he made come true.

- 1. What did the writer think about Walt?
- The bankers thought that Walt.....

Even large animals like tigers and elephants live in fear of them. Often if a python unable to move after swallowing his dinner, happens to be in the path of the marching line. then these creatures eat both the python and the animal in its stomach. The villagers of Africa tell stories about babies who have been eaten by ants and these stories may be true. When an army of the driver ants enters a house, the people flee into the forest and stay there until the ants have passed. When the people come back, they find that every insect and spider in the house has been cleared away.

- What is the benefit of driver ants to the villagers?
- What happen with the arrival of driver ants?

Mind, emotions and body are all closely interlinked and always work together. It nelps you distinguish them clearly if you try to understand them separately. Your mental capacities are your abilities to concentrate, to

take in new information and to be in a position to think logically. You need your mental capacity in order to study to work to impose a constructive and workable order on your life and to make rational day today decisions,

- How does our mental power make us 5. powerful?
- Why do we need our mental capacity? 6.

I think I should shock mankind if I suddenly said, "There is no such thing as headache or indisposition' It is all just an excuse, an elegant falsehood, for have I not seen dozens of headache cases walking or driving about gaily to be seen everywhere except where they ought to be at the particular hour." The man cannot say, "I am not attending the meeting today since I don't feel like it." A clerk who writes to his master, "I am not attending the office today because I am not inclined to look at -any paper today", will lose his job, whereas as he quite at liberty to say that he is down with headache.

- 7. What is excuse for an author?
- What should a clerk clear to his boss?

There are foes on ail sides of us. There is nothing between us and our enemies except the Pacific ocean and the Atlantic ocean. Look at what has happened to belgium. Consider the fate of Serbia. Will you murmer about low wages when your country, your very liberties are in danger? Quit your grumbling, get busy and. prepare to defend your firesides your flag.

- Write names of the sea mentioned in this paragraph.
- What does the author advise to people? 10.
- Write the titles of the read with which the following sentences are related.
- It should look like nothing else on this earth, 11.
- Make yourself comfortable and close your ENGLISH 200 eyes,

TEACHER SILENT TEACHER

pr. Kamble shot back, "where has she gone"? It is your duty to insist upon still more radical measurement notes focusing on the questions hints (any two) (Q. No. 15 and 16.) Justify the title 'Adjustment' How did Nani adjust with Nana? How did Nana behave with Nani? Nana's condition after the death of Nani. What happened to Nana? How did the family adjust with Nana? The Monkey's paw and its effect. Who got Monkey's Paw? How? Views of Marris on Monkey's Paw. Mr. White's first wish. How did the Paw fulfil his wish? How was it fulfilled? What were second and third wish? Sojourner Truth

Who was Sojourner?

Difficulties faced by Sojourner in her childhood.

Her activities during civil war.

Her belief for rights of men and women.

### **SECTION-B**

Read the following passages and answer the questions given below it.

In less than two hours, we reached the summit camp. Ang Dorjee looked back and asked if I was tired. I replied, "No" to his surprise and delight. He told me that the earlier summit party had taken four hours to reach the summit camp and added that if we could keep our present pace, we would be on the summit by 1.00 p.m. Lhatoo was following us and caught up with us when we rested below the south summit.

# Questions:

Write the names of the writer's companions. Where did the crew take rest?

Orphaned at a very young age, Salim Ali was brought up by his maternal uncle. As a child Salim was given an expensive air gun as a present and spent all his time shooting sparrows around the house, One day he noticed that one of the sparrows he had shot at had a TEACH-WELL Eleve-12 SILENT TEACHER

yellow throat. He couldn't hold his curiosity and approached his uncle. His uncle equally clueless took him to the Bombay Natural History Society (BNHS) in the hope of finding an answer. There, the honorary secretary, W.S. Milliard told him about the bird was the yellow throated sparrow. Milliard also told him about the variety of sparrows. That day Salim decided that he was going to be an ornithologist.

- Who created interest in Salim Ali for the birds? 19.
- 20. Who took care of Salim Ali after he lost his parents?
- What was given to Salim as present? 21.
- Read the following passage and write it's summary. Also suggest a suitable title to it: [05]

Hand gestures are so numerous. But here are some basic ones. Palms slightly up and outward is seen as open friendly. Palm down gestures are generally seen as dominant, emphasizing and possibly aggressive especially when there is no movement or bending between the wrist and forerm. This Palm up, Palm down is very important when it comes to handshaking and where appropriate.

Mouth movements can give away all sorts of clues. We purse our lips and sometimes twist them to the side when we're thinking. Another occasion on which we might use this movement is to hold back an angry comment we don't wish to reveal. Neverthless, it will probably be spotted by other people and although they may not know the comment, they will get a feeling you were not pleased.

Read the news clipping and answer the [05] questions:

March 3, 2018

The Guiarat News

"Beti Bachao Beti Padhao" (save the girl and educate the girl) is a scheme launched by the government in Jan. 2015. There was less awareness as well as illiteracy too for women. The initial capital required for initiating this scheme was Rs 100 crore. The launch of this scheme was very much required as according to census data of 2001, child sex ratio of age group 06 years was 927 girls / 1000 boys in our country.

It was less in 2011, 918 girls / 1000 boys. India was ranked 41st among 195 countries world wide by UNICEF in 2012. ENGLISH 201

That's why the scheme for girls was very much necessary to aware people about the safety of women all over India. This scheme also makes a call to people to eradicate female foeticides. In future, there will not be imbalance between boys and girls's number.

- 23. How much fund did the government require to implement this scheme?
- 24. What is India's place in the world in gender ratio?
- 25. Why did the census data of 2011 make the government think?
- 26. What was the purpose of the scheme?
- 27. What is the last call of the scheme?
- Read the stanza an answers the question: [03] In other days I used to be A poet through whose pen Innumerable songs would come To win the hearts of men But now through new-got knowledge Which I had not had so long I have ceased to be the poet And have learned to be the song.
- **28.** What was the poet in the past?
- 29. What was the effect of poet's song?
- 30. The poet was a.... but now he wants to become....
- Remember we who take arms against each other. [02]

It is the human earth that we defile

Our hells of fire and dust outrage the innocence.

Of air that is everywhere our own.

Remember, no men are foreign and no countries strange.

- **31.** What spoils the earth?
- 32. Find out synonym word of 'violate' from the stanza.

### SECTION-C

33. Fill in the blanks with the approprite words given in the brackets

(create, verbally, hope, false, tradition, freedom, education, revort)

The .... of a new world is in those of you who begin to see what is.... and ....against it not just.... but actually. And that is why you should seek the right kind of.... for it is only. When

you grow in.... that you can.... a new world not based on ..... or shaped according to the idiosyncracy of some philosopher or idealist

- Frame meaningful sentences using all the words given in the set.
- Suffer rheumatism long time. 34.
- 35. Reason logic perfection.
- 36. God guide difficulty.
- Frame the questions to get the underlined 37. word/phrase/sentence as their answers. [03]

The people listen to their leader. The leader is not satisfied with their response. He tells them to do more work to win this election,

- 38. Do as directed. [04] Kalpan has collected some melodious songs. When I went to his house, he was listening to the sweet songs sung by Lataji. Kavita will bind the bundle of CDs for him.
- start like this: Some melodious songs have been ..... 39. Mrs. R. B. Bhatt served in this school since 2005. She taught English here. She drove the car swiftly.

start like this: Mrs. R. B. Bhatt has been serving....

40. Render the following dialogue into indirect speech.

"What a nice dress it is ! Did you buy it last week, Amita ?" Said Gayatri. replied. "Yes, dear" Amita

"How much did it cost you?"

"Only seven thousand rupees."

Combine the following sentences to make 41. a meaningful sentence.

A meeting of the party was called. It was held at the Town Hall. It was arranged by the president. He wanted to find out the reasons of defeat in the last election.

## SECTION-D

42. Select appropriate function from bracket and write it against each sentence.

(comparing, expressing advice, showing contrast, showing purpose, habitual past, probable condition)

- (a) Gandhiji used to do a prayer regularly in his life.
- (b) If it rains today, we will cancel the function.
- Our school is better than the best. (c)
- (d) Inspite of my warning, she tried to drive a car.

As you have got poor result in this exam, you Write the respond to the sentences using the ought to revise your lession twice. given functions 1041 Bhavyata has joined spoken english class, so (a) A person in a seminar: Why should I buy a that she can improve her english. (f) solar roof tap? Complete the sentences using the functions An officer: \_\_\_\_\_(showing purpose) 43. given in the brackets. (b) Mona: You can select an activity from this list. Virat Kohli is one of the Achyut : \_\_\_\_\_ (expressing choice) (showing comparison) (a) (c) Tina: Will you help me? Vedant plays cricket \_\_\_\_\_ Beena: No I \_\_\_\_\_ (showing result) supposition) Suresh: How is your new car? Had you told me \_\_\_\_\_ (express Ramesh: \_\_\_\_\_ (comparing thing) condition in past) Mansi has gone to U.S.A. with a view Rewrite the paragraph correcting the (showing purpose) errors (There are four errors). [04] Sardar Patel was one of the great leader of Though we tried hard, \_\_\_\_ India. He was the most trusted person of (showing contrast) Gandhiji. He brought 562 small state together. He is well known for the Bardoli satyagraha and unity of India. **SECTION-E** 46. Study the data and write a paragraph on it about eighty words. [04]

Student's Name	Chemisty	Physics	Maths	Biology	English
Ayer	80	96	90	to the plant in	59
Babita	92	80	JA	97	75
Popatlal	78	0 77	72	i da i da i	42
Jethalal	78	80	giro <del>d</del> i	90	22
Madvi	85	80	86	11 11 11 11	79

47. Write a paragraph in about 150 words [80] using the key words.

My Grand Parents

[Points: name - age - health - how much time you pass together - eat together - visit places learn from - express your love - express their love.]

#### OR

A mobile phone: Necessity or Nuisance

[Points: Invention - used - fast life progress -2G/3G/4G connection-facebook - whatsapp - twitter - google - misuses - sms - mms viral -blackmail - misused by children - teenagers conclusion]

Mr. Bhavesh Dave writes an e-mail to flyshop.com requesting to replace the mobile phone, he has purchased durring megasale as it is damaged and not working properly. Draft an e-mail on flyshop.com@ymail.com on behalf of him in about 100 words, [06]

#### OR

A seminar on strengthening mental flexibility in your school. Write a report on it in about 100 words.

Pranav has been elected as the General secretary of his school. He is to deliver a speech on his plans and how he is going to fulfil them. Draft a speech for him in 150 [05] words.

### PAPER-1 July - 2018

### SECTION-A

- The writer thought that Walt was an imagi-1 native and industrious brother.
- The banker thought that Walt was like a wild 2. man, hell-bent for bankruptcy.
- The driver ants clear every insect and spider 3. from their house.
- 4. When the driver ants arrive at the house, the peple flee into the forest and stay there until the ants have passed.
- 5... Our mental power makes us powerful to concentrate, to take in new information and to be in a position to think logically.
- 6... We need our mental capacity to study, to work, to impose a costructive and workable order in our life, and to make rational day to day decisions.
- Headache is excuse for an author. 7.
- A clerk should clear the perfact reason for 8. taking a leave to his boss.
- 9. The Pacific ocean and the Atlantic Ocean.
- 10. The author advises to people to quit their grumbling, get busy and prepare to defend their firesides their flag.
- Unforgettable Walt Disney 12. Stress Control Exerciese 13. The Adjustment 14. Strike Against War

### SECTION-B

- Ang Dorjee and Lhatoo were the writer's 17 companions.
- The Crew took rest below the south Summit. 18.
- W.S. Milliard created interest in Salim Ali for 19. the birds.
- 20. His maternal uncle took care of Salim Ali
- 21. An air gun was given to Salim as present.
- 22. Hand gestures are used to show different

moods of ours. They show us friendly, aggressive mood of others while handshaking Our mouth movements with our lips can give away some clues. Twisting side way show thinking and holding back an angry comments Title: Gestures shows the mood and behaviour.

- The government needed Rs. 100 Crore to 23. implement this scheme.
- 24. India's place in the world in gender ratio is 41<sup>st</sup> among 195 countries.
- The Census data of 2011 make the 25 government think because child sex ratio of age group 06 years was 927 girls / 1000 boys in our country.
- **26.** The purpose of the scheme was to aware people about the safety of women all over India.
- 27. The last call of the scheme is to eradicate female feticides to people.
- The poet was the poet in the past.
- 29. The poet got new knowledge.
- 30. poet, a song. 31. The heels of fire and dust spoil the earth. 32. defile.

### SECTION-C

- 1. hope, 2. false, 3. revolt, 4. verbally, 5. 33. education, 6. freedom, 7. create, 8. tradition
- 34. I have been suffering from rheumatism for a long time.
- Perfection must be there in any reason and logic 35.
- God always guides us in difficulty. 36.
- Whom do the people listen to? 37. With what is the leader not satisfied? Why does he tell them to do more work?
- 38. Some melodious songs have been collected by Kalpna. When I went to his house, the sweet songs sung by Lataji were being listened to by him. The bundle of CDS will be bound for him by Kavita.

TEACH-WELL ENER SILENT TRACHER

PNGLISH TO

- Mrs. R. B. Bhatt has been serving in this school since 2005. She has been teaching English here. She has been driving the car swiftly.
- Gayatri exclaimed with praise that it was a very nice dress and asked if she had bought it the previous week. Amita lovingly replied positively that she had bought it the previous week. Then Gayatri asked her how much it had cost / costed her. Then Amita replied her that it had cost / costed only seven thousand rupees.
- A meeting of the party was called at the Town Hall by the President to find out the reasons of defeat in the last election.

### SECTION-D

- 42. (A) habitual past
  - (B) Probable Condition
  - (C) Comparing

- (D Showing Contrast
- (E) Expressing advice (F) Showing purpose
- 43. (A) Virat Kohli is one of the best players in the world. (B) Vedant plays cricket as if he were Virat Kohli. (C) Had you tole me, I would have joined the party. (D) Mansi has gone to U.S.A. with a view to earning money. (E) Though we tried hard, we lost the match.
- 44. (A) An officer: You should buy a solar roof top with a view to saving energy. (B) Achyut: I would like to sing. (C) Beena: No I am busy enough in my works. (D) Ramesh: My new car is better than old one.
- 45. (1) greatest Leaders
  - (2) states
  - (3) was
  - (4) Unification